
The Outbreak Touches All Industries, Including Luxury 
  
In the face of the COVID-19 outbreak, the primary concern for companies in the luxury industry has 
been the health and safety of its employees. Even as companies mobilize to support their 
employees, the industry overall is confronting significant uncertainty. A solution to the virus has yet 
to be found, but the countermeasures taken by local authorities—such as city lockdowns and travel 
bans—are unprecedented.  
 
Boston Consulting Group (BCG) has partnered with Altagamma and AB Bernstein to survey 
CEOs and CFOs in the luxury industry on how brands are reacting to the crisis and what they 
believe may be expected in terms of economic consequences. The results are that CEOs and CFOs 
foresee an impact on EBITDA in the 15% range for 2020, which would mean a potential worldwide 
loss of about €10 billion. Confidence is high, however, that pre-epidemic revenue targets could be 
reached within one year (by 2021).CEOs and CFOs are taking several actions to mitigate, as much 
as possible, both exposure and risk. The overall attitude is to hope for the best but prepare for the 
worst.  
 
This research, combined with our analysis of comparable outbreaks, such as SARS, allows BCG to 
offer our clients and alumni a unique view on the topic.  
 

 
 



 
 

 


